
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB2291 

 Version:  CS 

 Request Number:  7453 

 Author: Rep. Pfeiffer 

 Date: 2/28/2023 

 Impact:  ODOT Revenue: $150,000 

 

Research Analysis 

 

The CS to HB 2291 allows farm equipment, including farm tractors and other implements of 

husbandry that are used solely for commercial non-agricultural purposes to operate on any road 

or highway that is not part of the National System of Interstate and Defense Highways if the 

operator has obtained an annual $200 permit from the Department of Transportation. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 2291 allows farm equipment used solely for commercial non-agricultural purposes may 

operate on any road or highway in Oklahoma, except for highways that are a part of the National 

System of Interstate and Defense Highways, after receiving a permit from the Oklahoma 

Department of Transportation (ODOT). These permits would cost two hundred dollars ($200.00) 

to obtain. According to ODOT, this permit is expected to generate approximately $150,000 with 

a minimal cost to developing the permit and implanting it into the online permitting system. 

 

Prepared By: Jay St Clair, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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